
MEETING NOTES POSTED BEFORE APPROVAL 
 
October 19, 2010 Herod PTO Meeting  
 
6:15 pm – 7:25 Mr. Brian Giles from HISD Food Services spoke.  The handouts from his 
presentation are included in these PTO minutes. 
 
7:25 pm 
Magnet Evaluation – Presented by Ms. Nixon 
HISD is evaluating the current magnet programs.  They want to determine which 
programs are working and which are not working.  The results of this evaluation will 
probably affect Herod’s funding and the funding of all HISD schools.  Money may be 
reallocated based on quality of programs and the number of magnet students at each 
school.   
 
Herod is an HISD Vanguard Magnet. The Dual Language program is not considered a 
district magnet program, it is just a program offered by Herod. 
 
Magnet Schools of America will visit each HISD campus to ask questions and get to 
know the school.  Evaluations will be made based on this information. 
 
The fairness of the lottery systems for each magnet will be looked at.  Any changes that 
will be made to the magnet program will be made quickly.  Changes need to be decided 
before the magnet acceptance / rejection letters go out in Spring 2011.   
 
As a result of this evaluation, some school programs will probably go away and other 
programs that are working may be duplicated in other schools.   
 
Ms. Nixon discussed the magnet survey and requested that Herod parents go online and 
take this survey.  The more positive feedback that the district gets for our school, the 
better.  She also asked that parents attend one of the parent community meetings.  Here 
are 2 of the meeting times: (1) October 28th @ Bellaire HS @ 7:00 pm and (2) Saturday 
October 30th @ the Hattie May White building @ 9:00 am.    
 
Car pool – Presented by Ms. Nixon 
Changes to car pool have already taken effect.  It was decided to go ahead and make 
changes before the new school was ready, as the new system will remain after we move 
into the new building.    
 
The new car pool line is taking less time, especially for the 4th and 5th graders.  Parents 
need to be on time for pick up.   Even though things are moving faster, parents still need 
to be patient and use good driving behavior. 
 
If you have any feedback on the car pool system, please let Ms. Nixon know.  
 
 



New school – Presented by Ms. Nixon 
We are on track and on budget.  The new school should be ready for tours after 
December 10th.  All personal belongings will be moved during the Martin Luther King 
holiday weekend (January 15th) and the teachers will have a teacher work day on January 
17th (holiday) to get their rooms ready.  There will be a transition time from Jan 3 – Jan 
15th for teachers to prepare their space and for the kids to visit the new building.  All of 
the furniture in the building will be new. 
 
Other items – Presented by Kristin Reeves (PTO co-president) 
Due to the long length of the meeting already, the PTO budget will be presented at the 
next PTO meeting. 
 
In November there is a huge need for volunteers.  Please see the handout with the list of 
needed volunteers (attached) and sign up to help.  Some of the activities going on in 
November that need volunteers are Book Fair, Book Fair Dinner, Magnet Tours, Donuts 
with Dad, the school store, Tea for Teachers, and Gift wrap delivery. 
 
8:10 – Meeting called to an end. 
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